

MWA Women's special sub-committee

Minutes of meeting held Wednesday 23.01.17

Present: Amy Brien, Kelly Dybdahl, Tracy Simpson, Chelsea Blakers

Apologies: Marilyn OHare, Paul Bagnal, Tahlia Lang, Tracy Simpson

Visitors:

Meeting open: 6:40

Previous Minutes: accepted

Business arising:



Item for discussion	Action	who
<p>1. Women's participation: 1.1</p> <p>Disciplines:</p> <p>Enduro:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Discussion re use of private track at Dandaragan family willing to offer property for women's coaching. ➤ Michael Gill approached for support with organizing enduro event – response as yet. <p>Road Racing:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ No racing at barbaggio, ➤ No report from Jess B <p>MX:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ AJS willing to offer ride day for the women – possible date May /June, Paul in communications with the club ➤ Discussions re events this year - Beverly, collie – camp and ride etc ➤ Communication with LWMCC – limiting the track use by external parties to once a month, have had many coaching schools on offer, unable to support the March date – ➤ Race event – possible locations – Beverly/collie - date approx July/Aug as there is no racing for the women then – could also advertise the 10 years, possibly celebrate some of the past winners of the state title. <p>Junior MX</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Jnr event set for Chidlow 2 day – need to support this, possible girls ride morning to give exposure to the track? <p>Race Team</p> <p>Due to only a limited number of sponsors, decision taken previous meeting not to proceed this year. Possible for</p>	<p>Try enlist the support of someone from the discipline to help organise more support for enduro women</p> <p>Paul communicating with AJS, Collie</p> <p>Tracy to approach club request some different dates for ride sat morn</p> <p>Planning re 2017 event – contact with clubs, look at the calendar etc</p> <p>Contact with club to discuss possible ride morning.</p>	<p>PB</p> <p>TS</p>

<p>next year.. No funds from sausage sizzle to be used - keep for national support</p> <p>Trials:</p> <p>Speedway</p> <p>Supermoto</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Events are being planned at Cockburn and Wanneroo cart tracks. Club is working hard to attract new members and support the women. More difficult to source loan gear/bikes on the cart tracks due to potential falls and damage – jack's hill an easy learner track ➤ Flyers have gone out re support from Steve's mc to make changes to bike for the discipline \$499 ➤ Nationals being held here Nov 18/19 <p>Flat track</p>	<p>- committee to advertise any events for supermoto</p>	
<p>2. Coaching</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ RR - all on hold ➤ Enduro - feedback required to move ahead ➤ MX - roving coaches on C&R Days or state prep ➤ Jnr girls - bigger numbers in minikhana and enduro - undecided how to assist ➤ quads - possibly see if Gemma Merrylees would be interested in coaching. ➤ 	<p>Ongoing planning</p> <p>Jnr girls coaching – priority area</p>	
<p>3. women officials / volunteers/ coaches/ club volunteers</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ More profiles to be completed 		
<p>Media FB page – going well, continue to feed articles More profiles for website. Perhaps showcase a rider a month Need women's events calendar finalised early so we can promote it all season. WA Women's 5 champions - promote this fact again Lawson Harper video - was thank you certificate organised?</p> <p>Promo Jnr flyer required - Marilyn Idea - poster for bike shops etc Video - discussion with LHM to provide individual discipline videos and one showcasing all disciplines. Fee to be discussed - Amy</p>	<p>News items to be sent to all</p>	<p>All</p>

<p>4. Funding DSR coaching grant – on hold, Fundraising – Bunnings, can only do one per year, Amy to book again - flagging at events such as Bunbury, possible options for the future</p> <p>National Sponsorship Use money from BBQ solely for this purpose Must be Interstate Nationals assistance Open applications now for April close off Payment on proof of entry ➤</p>		AB
<p>5. General business</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ➤ Discussion regarding women’s representation on sporting panels – RR and MX. Nominations will be called for in 2017 - members able to nominate for positions . ➤ FB Messenger group set up for quick discussion between meetings. Tracy to be added. 		
<p>Next meeting – Thur 23 March 2017, MWA office, 6.30 pm Request for members to pass on apologies prior to meeting Meeting closed 8.30 pm</p>		